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Town of Bath Public Safety Committee Agenda
April 10, 2024, at 4:00pm
[bookmark: _Hlk141256949]Town of Bath Municipal Center

I. Meeting called to order by Scott Merki
II. Members in attendance: 
Commissioner Scott Merki
Chief William Carper 
Councilman Greg Schene
Councilman Elizabeth Skinner 
Councilwoman Mary Lynn Hickey
Admin Sandra Venuto

III. Quorum – Yes
IV. Approval of Minutes from last meeting - Yes
V. Meeting Items covered this week:
VI. Overview of past items:
A. Signs for Town Hall received and ready to be put up by Public Works on outside of building, inside signs were posted by the Municipal Court Clerk.
B. Apple Butter Festival Vendor Form & Information Sheet completed and given to Councilwoman Mary Lynn Hickey.
C. Ammunition received by the Police Department.
D. ParkMobile contract received and waiting on information from the Town Clerk.
E. The committee agreed to post the new Parking Enforcement Officer position in the Morgan Messenger, on Facebook, and the Town of Bath website. The job description and application are already posted on the Town of Bath Police Department page.
F. The committee looked at the ticket fees and the ordinance that governs the fees. The fees have not been updated in many years. Updated amounts for the fees will be researched and brought to a future committee meeting.
VII. New items:
A. Discussed March Stats for the Town of Bath.
B. The committee discussed the upcoming potential traffic issues with the upcoming bypass half opening. When the bypass is half completed, the bypass will open and the traffic on the bypass will exit onto Rt 9 and Fairfax St. The committee and Town Council are making this issue a top priority and will be working with DOT due to the roads not being able to handle the traffic that may happen. The committee will be writing the Morgan County Commission, Department of Transportation, and the West Virginia Government a letter and setting up meetings to discuss other options. They are also requesting the Secretary of Transportation to come to Berkeley Springs to see the issues with having the bypass empty onto Fairfax St.
C. The staffing for the upcoming events was discussed due to the number of hours available for the Police Department. The staffing for the Deputy Reserves was also brought up due to several retirements. Councilwoman Mary Lynn Hickey stated that she was putting in for the COPS grant in May which should help with staffing shortage.
VIII. Adjourned
